
From: Blackney, Robert
Sent: 7/9/2012 6:26:02 PM
To: Allen, Meredith (/0=PG&E/OU=Corporate/cn=Recipients/cn=MEAe); Redacted

Redacted

0Cc: Redacted

Bee:
Subject: New Draft - Padilla

RedactedHello Meredith and Lauren,

Energy Division is planning on releasing an updated version of the Padilla Report (without 
“REC only” pricing information) within the Q2 Report to the Legislature(originally in Q4 2011 
report). Before we issue the amended copy of the report, we would like to have PGE vet the 
data used.

Attached please find an Excel spreadsheet with PGE’s information. I started by using the latest 
version of information provided by PGE (information was updated in March, and vetted via a 
conference call with PGE), and removed all information pertaining to REC only contracts. I 
then reprocessed the numbers, using a weighted average (total cost/total production) for each 
year and technology type.

Please inspect the information within the “nonUOGRPS cost combined” and “Contract 
Information” tabs of the Excel workbook, to make sure that any/all projects with bundled 
energy product are accounted for. The information within the “FINAL PRESENTATION” tab 
is the final product that will be used in the Q2 Report to the Legislature, and all sensitive 
information redacted. Please note that all redacted information in this version of the report is 
represented as black text on a black field, and has not been deleted (this information will be 
deleted in the actual public report).

Energy Division is going to close out the Q2 Report to the Legislature this week, so please 
return this to me by close of business on Wednesday July 11, or before noon on Thursday July 
12. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly at 415.703.3072.

Thanks,

SB GT&S 0847155



Robert Blackney | Renewable Energy Policy & Procurement
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
Telephone: 415.703.3072
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